MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

June 9, 1959

Honorable Arthur Charles Senate Chambers State House Augusta, Maine

Dear Senator Charles:

In answer to your oral inquiry as to the validity of Chapter 93 of the Revised Statutes of 1954 as amended, it is our opinion that this law entitled "Maine Housing Authorities" was properly enacted in 1949 and became a valid, operating statute. It has been amended several times, and any proper amendment passed by this session of the Legislature would be to a valid existing law.

Yery truly yours,

Frank E. Hancock Attorney General

VEH: CHE